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February 17, 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Just a reminder, due to President’s Day, there is no school for all students on Monday, February 20, 2023. All middle and 
elementary school students will have a two-hour delay on Tuesday, February 21, 2023. High school students will not 
follow the two-hour delay schedule and will continue to follow the regular remote learning schedule.  
 
High School students will continue to learn remotely until further notice. If your child has any technology issues, please 
have them email the technology department at support@efsd.net.  
 
The administration has been working closely with the remediation and demolition project managers. We hope to have an 
update next week on the next steps in the project. The school grounds will remain closed to ensure the safety of all. Each 
action taken to date has been towards progress.  
 
We ask that you continue encouraging your child to participate in Zoom classes. The building principals are coordinating 
activities with the club sponsors to ensure students stay connected to their friends. If you have any concerns about your 
child and need help, please contact the Guidance Department at 412.896.2352. 
 
This certainly has been a tough week for the community, but we remain hopeful that this tragic event will continue to 
unite us. We are so proud of our administration, faculty, and staff for stepping up during a difficult time and working 
together to support our students.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Keith Konyk  
 
Mr. Keith Konyk, M.Ed 
Superintendent 
 
 


